GRANVILLE, NSW
27th February, 2004

The Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

AUSTRALIA

Dear Secretary
Submission to Inquiry into Australian Expatriates

I am writing in support of the submission by Cheryl Jennifer Borg to the above Inquiry.
Cheryl was born in Australia on 8 February, 1977.  Her parents had migrated to Australia from Malta in 1974 and returned there with Cheryl (aged 13) in December 1990.   Cheryl’s parents hold dual Australian/Maltese Citizenship.  I am Cheryl’s cousin.

My parents migrated to Australia in 1949.  I was born in Sydney in 1957.  My family has never returned to Malta with the intention of living there permanently; we have holidayed there to visit family.

I have read Cheryl’s submission to the Inquiry and strongly support it.  As Cheryl states, she spent her formative years in Australia and still considers herself Australian.  In the same way which Cheryl considers herself proud to be an Australian, so too would Australia be proud to call her a citizen.  She has always been a kind and considerate person, has excelled in her studies and never been without employment.  Indeed in her position as an Air Malta Flight Attendant, she has been an excellent representative of not just Malta but Australia too.  She is easily recognisable as an Australian in her role as Flight Attendant as she maintains our wonderfully distinctive accent.  As stated previously, “she does us proud”.
I know how hard the decision was for Cheryl to renounce her Australian Citizenship.   However, the law at the time gave her no choice.  I note that Australian law was changed on 1 July, 2002 to allow those who renounced their Australian Citizenship, in order to gain another, to apply to resume their Australian Citizenship.  I also note that the age limit was placed at 25.  Sadly, Cheryl is excluded from this process as she turned 25 five months earlier on 8 February, 2002.
In conclusion, I would like to say that Cheryl considers herself to be an important member of Australia’s overseas community, maintaining many ties to our country.  Knowing Cheryl as I do, I can say that giving her the opportunity to resume Australian Citizenship would formalise the role she already performs – an excellent representative of this country.

Thank you for considering this submission.

Yours faithfully

M M Mercieca
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